


MINUTES OF MEETING OF 
CHUTE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
[bookmark: _GoBack]OCTOBER 6TH 2016
Present:
Cllr Quirk (Chair)			Cllr Hughes
Cllr Haines (Vice Chair)		Cllr Foxen
Cllr Sykes				Cllr Taylor				Mrs C Wall Clerk and RFO

Cllr Howard (Wiltshire Council)


1. To Record any Apologies.  

Cllr Wheeler

2. Declarations of Interest.
Members are reminded that, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, they must declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests and leave the meeting if appropriate. 

No declarations received

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting:
To approve and sign, as a correct record, the Minutes of July 7th 2016      

The minutes were agreed as a true and accurate record and proposed by
Cllr Sykes and Cllr Foxen
   
4. Matters Arising:
To discuss any matters arising from the Minutes of the meeting on July 7th 2016     

Cllr Sykes advised that he had cleared the sides of the footpath in Breach Lane.        

5. To receive reports from Wiltshire County Councillor and Wiltshire Police

Cllr Howard – Wiltshire County Councillor

Cllr Howard advised that the new parish steward has started and our steward is Gabriel Rudzinski who he met yesterday. The Clerk advised that we have not been notified of this.
Gabriel told him that he could not clear grass on the green as he did not have the right signs to put up which was a health and safety issue. Not a good start.

Looking at the Budget for next year, at present domestic rates are paid to Wiltshire council and Business rates are collected and passed to the government with a proportion passed back to Wiltshire Council.  In the future instead of handing money to Whitehall, we will collect business rates and retain the income and not get any rate support from the government. This should have a positive financial impact for the county.

The budget for next year is looking very tight.

No report received from Wiltshire Police


6. General Public – Any questions

No members of the public present.

7. Finance – 

To accept liquidity statement for July-September 2016
Note receipt of 

Payments

7.1		To approve payment of Clerks Salary July – September 2016
7.2 	To approve payment of Clerks Expenses July –September 2016
7.3 	To approve payment to HMRC July – September 2016
7.4 	To approve payment to WEL Medical for Defibrillator £1658.10. (Note 50% Grant Received from TCAB and 50% from donations)

The above statement and payments were approved and proposed by Cllr Sykes and seconded
by Cllr Taylor.
Cllr Sykes recommended that we reviewed the risk assessment quarterly to access that we are meeting the criteria. This was agreed.

To receive, consider and comment on Planning Applications as received from Wiltshire Council. 

No Applications Received

9. Footpaths

A letter has been received regarding the stile by Mr Lambert’s garden which is on the Hoptons land. Cllr Sykes advised that he had inspected the stile which dog walkers do not like and have ripped off the dog gate.
The Clerk advised that she had contacted Nick Cowen at Wiltshire Council and he would supply the equipment if the walking group would repair it.
  A Double step stile required.

10. Highways report

The Clerk distributed the information on the Parish Steward which is annexed to the minutes. She confirmed that we have not officially been advised of who our steward is although she has met him on his rounds and he was in the village on the 5th. The next date is November 1st

11 King George Field Report

The Clerk distributed the accounts to date and thanked Cllr Sykes for removing the old swings. The new swing should have been installed on October 6th but has been delayed until October 14th

12 Council and Village Hall Notice Board – Grant

The Clerk confirmed that Chute Forest Parish Council have agreed to contribute towards a replacement three bay board to be sited on the Lower Chute Green and that the current board built with fete funds by Simon Falla would be relocated to the village hall.
She would therefore order a new oak three bay board from Acorn Workshops at a cost of £1025. A grant for this board has already been received from Tidworth Area Board.

13 Upper Chute Speed Limit

The Clerk confirmed that she had written to Mark read at Wiltshire Council and was waiting for a response. Their appeared to be some confusion as to whether it was the speed of traffic through the village or the volume of traffic

14 Letter from Tidworth Area Board

The Clerk advised that a letter had been received from the Tidworth Community Area Partnership regarding the withdrawal of funding by Wiltshire Council to support the Tidworth Community Area Partnership, and requesting a contribution towards the funding.
Cllr Sykes recommended that more information was required on the amount required to fund the co-ordinator.
The Clerk to obtain more information.

15 Any other Business

Cllr Foxen advised that the Well House on Forest Lane thatch is looking tired and general upkeep poor and requires rethatching.

Cllr Quirk advised that a Donation has been offered anonymously towards the thatch but we have received difficulties in obtaining quotes as such a small job.

Cllr Foxen also advised that green garden waste is being dumped on Dummer Lane.

Cllr Hughes advised that a dog grooming van was parked constantly  on council land by Butts Hill.
Cllr Quirk advised that he would speak to the owner.

Cllr Taylor updated that despite the Chronicle article, she had been advised that green waste is still being dumped by some Tibbs Meadow residents.

Cllr Hughes advised that that Tchibo Coffee cups are regularly being dropped on Malthouse and Hookwood Lane and he suspects that this is coffee being purchased from Weyhill Garage. He proposes that the garage is approached to put up a sign regarding the return of used cups. 

Cllr Taylor updated that she had spoken to some off road motor cyclists on the track to New Zealand Farm and that they turned around. Cllr Sykes advised that they had nearly hit him and taken a photograph and called the police who attended the scene and were very sympathetic of the issue.
Cllr Hughes advised that they come to the area in two white vans and he always now takes licence plate numbers and calls the police.
 PC Tim Bunt’s phone number is  07586 496210

16 Date of next meeting November 10th 2016 

No further business was raised and the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.30pm

` 
Annexe 1

Parish Steward Tasks
This list was prepared by Wiltshire council and included in the contract documents, which describe the activities that the Parish Stewards are likely to become involved in.  The list is indicative and so I have enhanced the description of several of the items to assist you.  It is offered to you for some early guidance in the sort of work that your Steward may be able to do to help you and your council.
· Hand clearing and cutting of growth from drainage grips and drain gully covers;
· Hand clearing of blocked drainage gullies, culverts, pipes and pits;
· Clearing storm debris from the roads and footways;
· Clearing collision debris, clinical waste etc.;
· Pedestrian barriers repairs, preparation and painting;
· Cleaning, re-installation and straightening of small road signs, street nameplates and bollards;
· Installation of small road signs, verge marker posts and supplied street name plates;
· Removal of limited graffiti from road signs, bollards and street nameplates;
· Hand cutting of grass and vegetation in visibility areas;
· Hand treatment of weeds in rural areas;
· Removal of Ragwort and other noxious weeds;
· Clearance of encroaching growth and soils from footways;
· Repair of minor surface defects in roads and on footways.
As you can see the range and nature of tasks are quite varied.  The limitations in the extent to which your Parish Steward can do this work are those that result from the capabilities of one man working alone with hand tools and a small vehicle.  Wiltshire council, through its various contracted services has access to many other resources to address greater challenges and I encourage you to liaise regularly with your Highways Engineer when in any doubt.
This list is supported by some guidance notes I have prepared for you.  As with all things, there are certain times of the year which favour different activities.  These notes are based on many years of experience in Highway maintenance and are intended to assist you in identifying work that will benefit your community during the various seasons of the year. 

September 2017
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